Development Clerk
" R R L
From: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov>
Sent: Thursday, July 05, 2018 11:57 AM
To: ‘devclerk@townofcanandaigua.org’

Subject: CPN-18-042

Greetings,
Thank you for sending me the plans for the work to occur on Route 364. This being the site of the old Lincoln Hill Inn, I looked at our record plans from when the

State did a highway job in 1994. At that time, we actually paved their driveway, though left it substandard on width, for reasons unknown. The standard now
for a commercial driveway is 24’ wide in a one lane in, one lane out configuration. They are proposing a 24’ wide throat width driveway, which is acceptable to
the NYSDOT. Seeing that there was a commercial establishment there previously, and is proposed to be a commercial establishment, we concur with what they
are proposing for a driveway width. Radii size does seem too small though. A highway work permit, PERM 33, type 5b2c, would be required to widen that
driveway and subsequent gutter work, as the standard for gutter has it flare out at a driveway, the entire width. A permit like that would be approved in my
office and if the owner has any questions, | can be reached at the address and phone number below.

Thank you,
Greg Trost

Greg Trost

Assistant Resident Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation
125 Parrish Street, Canandaigua, NY 14424
(585) 396-4957 | gregory.trost@dot.ny.gov
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